RECREATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES March 5, 2009 TOWN HALL

- I. Call to Order Chairman Mr. Pfohl called to order the regular meeting of the Recreation Advisory committee at 9:00am at Buckeye Recreation Center. Present were Chairman Mr. Pfohl, and Advisory Committee Members Ms. Owen, Ms. Piquet, Mr. Brooks, and Mr. Smoot; Ms. O'Neal and Mr. Adams were not present. Mr. Jelinski, Parks and Recreation Director was also present along with Mr. Fischesser from Beanstalk Journeys and John Troxler.
- II. Approval of Minutes Minutes were approved from the previous meeting.

III. Recreation Report -

A. Recreation Report – There were a total of 1,253 daily visits to the Recreation Center for the month of February 2009. Twenty-eight (28) Family/Individual Annual Passes were sold/renewed in February 2009. There were four (4) Resident Individual, zero (0) Non-Resident Individual, zero (0) Non-Resident Family, and twenty-four (24) Resident Family Passes sold.

Programs offered in February included: various fitness classes, winter bonfire, ladies night, pickup basketball, and kid's nights.

Mr. Jelinski showed the committee pictures of the proposed Beanstalk Journeys Adventure Playground.

B. Outdoor Recreation Report – The sledding hill had approximately 2,000 participants for the month of February.

Mr. Jelinski told the committee that the park maintenance radios are working, but an antennae needs to be placed on the outside of the building.

IV. Additional Business -

A. Summer Program Guide Proof—Mr. Jelinski presented the Buckeye Recreation Center 2009 Summer Program Guide proof to the committee. Mr. Jelinski said the guide will help promote the town's recreation programs, parks, and special events for the mountain. The guide will also help residents know what programs are being offered months in advance. The committee looked over the program guide and discussions on times and programs followed. It was decided for the committee to look over the program guide and bring any ideas, concerns, or questions to the April meeting. Mr. Jelinski said he would like to have the program guides sent to the printer by mid April.

Recreation Center Committee

- B. Update from Brie Young, Program Coordinator Ms. Young, Buckeye Recreation Center Program Coordinator, updated the committee on programs and special events at the recreation center. Ms. Young went over the summer camps and special events that are planned for the summer.
- C. Update from Daniel Scagnelli, Fitness/Wellness Coordinator Mr. Scagnelli, Buckeye Recreation Center Fitness/Wellness Coordinator, updated the committee on programs he is offering. Mr. Scagnelli told the committee that there has been an increase in attendance at fitness classes. Mr. Scagnelli also updated the committee on new programs that will be offered, such as nutrition night, new fitness classes, guest speakers, weight room orientation, and a Biggest Loser Competition.
- D. Term Limits for Recreation Advisory Board Members Town Council asked the Recreation Advisory Board to implement staggered term limits. It was decided that four (4) people will served one (1) years terms and three (3) people will serve two (2) year terms. Terms are as follows:

<u>Name</u>	Term Expires
Calder Smoot	December 2009
Nancy Owen	December 2009
Gil Adams	December 2009
Mikey O'Neal	December 2009
Fred Pfohl	December 2010
Barbara Piquet	December 2010
Jim Brooks	December 2010

V. Adjourn - The meeting was adjourned at 10:48am

Respectfully submitted,

Eric Jelinski